
MEMO
To: Mayor Olson and City Council Members

From: Jason Bond, Community Development Director

Date: May 13, 2022

Re: Minor Amendment to Z.L. Goodall Subdivision Plat 
_________________________________________________________________________________________

Darlene Goodall is requesting a plat amendment to the Z.L Goodall subdivision plat. The only item that is 
changing on the plat is the setbacks for Lot 5 which is located on the northeast corner of the intersection at 
300 East and 200 South. The current plat shows the setbacks consistent with the R-10 zone but the lots in 
this plat are located in the R-8 zone. The larger setbacks were used to ensure that existing buildings would not 
be in conflict with setback requirements.  However, Lot 5 is vacant and has no buildings that would be in 
conflict.

The proposed plat “B” only includes Lot 5 and therefore only changes the setback requirements for Lot 5 
which will be consistent with the R-8 zone setback requirements.  Santaquin City Code 11.20.110.B.3 allows 
the City Council to approve this minor change.

Staff Recommendation: It is recommended that the proposed amendment be approved with the condition 
to address redlines.

Recommended motion: “Motion to approve the proposed Z.L. Goodall Plat “B” with the following 
condition:

- All planning/zoning and engineering redlines be addressed”

ATTACHMENT:
1. Currently Recorded Z.L. Goodall Plat “A”
2. Proposed Z.L. Goodall Plat “B”



Attachment 1: Currently Recorded Z.L. Goodall Plat “A”



Attachment 2: Proposed Z.L. Goodall Plat “B”


